Appeal

A national consensus and acknowledgment of the abuses suffered by all victims during the recent war and an analysis of the factors, which facilitated those atrocities, is a prerequisite to any process of reconciliation. The attainment of a lasting peace in our country is threatened by the development of multiple and conflicting versions of the truth regarding these abuses. 

We believe that it is in the best interest of the citizens and nations of Bosnia and Herzegovina and their collective desire, to avoid renewal of the conflict in the future, to establish the national Truth and Reconciliation Commission. The Commission should, in a professional and objective manner, examine and report on the nature of the abuses suffered and the societal, political and historical elements, which made this pattern of abuses possible. Based on this examination, the Commission should also develop recommendations for steps to be taken to deal with this painful legacy and to prevent the recurrence of such inhumanity in Bosnia and Herzegovina. 

Such a broad historical accounting is a necessary complement to the crucial judicial process of determining individual criminal responsibility. 

The members of the Truth and Reconciliation Commission should be chosen through a process in which the public plays the primary role. Individuals selected must be of high moral standing, unimpeachable integrity and objectivity and credible to all the public as representing an honest search for the truth regarding our common history rather than the interests of any ethnic or political group. 

The Commission should be provided all due legitimacy and support by the government but must be wholly independent and autonomous in its work. The people of Bosnia and Herzegovina and the generations yet unborn deserve no less. 

“Painful truth is better than a flattering lie.”

